A Flu Pandemic Meeting was held last Wednesday

It was initiated by Peter martel who invited the Boards of health and asked me to notify our4 members

The meeting was attended by Health Agents from Edgartown, West Tisbury and Oak Bluffs.

Emergency Management was well represented by Edgartown, Tisbury, West Tisbury, Oak Bluffs and Aquinnah

Other participants were the MV Hospital and a member of the Oak Bluffs Board of Health.

The meeting revolved around forming an Island wide Pandemic Planning Committee with the end view of creating an Influenza Pandemic Preparedness Plan.

Everyone agreed that the island needs to plan cooperatively. There various ideas about what form that planning should take, as well as how this cooperative group should be structured.  The two main ideas were put forward by Peter Martell of Oak Bluffs and Judy Sibert of West Tisbury.  John Powers, Health agent from West Tisbury was also involved in the discussion.  I believe that, in regards to this subject, we, at some point, should invite all the board of health agents to one of our meetings.

The group decided to begin the process by gathering certain parties at a meeting at the High School to discuss this cooperative Pandemic Flu effort.  Peter Martell of Oak bluffs was strongly in favor of inviting only the Boards of Health and the 

Emergency Managers, while Judy Sibert of West Tisbury was in favor of a much larger group which included the Selectmen, the Boards of Health, The Emergency Managers, the Police Chiefs, The Fire Chiefs, EMS, the Hospital, the Red Cross, and the County.  The majority of the attendees wished for a meeting with the Selectmen, the Boards of Health, The Emergency Managers, the Police Chiefs, The Fire Chiefs, EMS, the Hospital, the Red Cross, and the County. 

This large meeting is scheduled for May 17th at the Cafeteria in the High School. The Health Agents and the Emergency Managers of each town will invite their Selectmen, Police Chiefs, and Fire Chiefs.  Chris Knowles at the MV Hospital will invite his people, The Red Cross is being invited at this meeting and Chuck Cotnoir will invite the County people.

One additional piece of information came out of that meeting.  Chris Knowles form the Hospital said that the hospital CEO is interested in Planning with all the towns. But he was very clear that the hospital would only plan if all six towns were involved in the planning effort.

Now, two different handouts were given out at this meeting, one by Peter Martell and one by Judy Sibert.  Since they differ in their approach towards alleviating the consequences of a Pandemic flu on Martha’s Vineyard, I’ve made copies of each of these handouts. 

In order to come to some unified view from this association, I’d like to give each a chance to elaborate on their respective handouts.

I’d like to give each about five minutes to explain his approach to alleviating the consequences of a Pandemic flu on Martha’s Vineyard, after which each of the rest of the Emergency Managers can state his views.  After which we can try to come to a consensus of what the association will support.

Peter.
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